
J.K. “Jess” Irby, Esq.  

Clerk of Court 

 

Drive-Thru Wedding Nights 

April 30th and May 14th 

Beginning at 5 pm 

COVID-19 has caused the cancelation of many weddings in the area. We are 

currently unable to schedule wedding ceremonies inside the courthouse, but in 

an effort to safely assist the affected couples, we’ll be doing a night of wedding 

ceremonies at the drive-thru located at the south side of the Family and Civil 

Courthouse. Please read below if you wish to participate.  

Important Details: 

- Will be for the ceremony only. 

- Everyone must have previously obtained a marriage license that 

is valid for April 30th or May 14th.  

- No applications will be processed.  

- Call 352-374-3623 to schedule an approximate time.* 

- Must bring picture ID. 

- Arrive 15 minutes before scheduled time to join line.  

- There is a $30 ceremony charge which may be paid with exact 

cash or card.** 

- Courthouse Address: 201 E. University Ave. Gainesville 

* Exact times cannot be guaranteed.  
** There is a 3.5% service charge added for payment with a card. 

 


